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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-8000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR HOUSING-

FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER







April 2, 2004

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2004-12 
TO: 

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

       

ALL HOME EQUITY CONVERSION MORTGAGE COUNSELORS

SUBJECT: 
Revised “Residential Loan Application for Reverse Mortgages” 

    Required for Home Equity Conversion Mortgage (HECM) 
This Mortgagee Letter informs Mortgagees and HECM Counselors that the form    Fannie Mae 1009 “Residential Loan Application for Reverse Mortgages,” shared by the Federal National Mortgage Association (Fannie Mae) and the Federal Housing Administration (FHA) has been revised.  The “Residential Loan Application for Reverse Mortgages” form is a requirement in conjunction with form HUD-92900-A, “HUD/VA Addendum to Uniform Residential Loan Application,” for all HECM loan applications.  

Mortgagees and HECM counselors may use the new form immediately.  Mortgagees will be required to use the new form for all cases submitted for case number assignments 30 days after the date of this Mortgagee Letter.  

Revisions to Fannie Mae 1009 - “Residential Loan Application for Reverse Mortgages” 

Fannie Mae 1009, “Residential Loan Application for Reverse Mortgages,” form has been modified to reflect compliance with the Home Mortgage Disclosure Act (HMDA), the USA Patriot Act (Pub. L. 107-56, 115 Stat. 272, 2001) and current Office of Management and Budget (OMB) standards for reporting race and ethnicity. 

The following changes are made to the Fannie Mae 1009:

1. Section III. Borrower Information is modified to reflect the actual date of birth. 

2. Section III. Borrower Information is modified with additional line items to provide for a mailing address when it is different from the subject property address.  

3. Section VII. Acknowledgement and Agreement is modified for clarification and to eliminate the need for a lender to modify the Acknowledgement and Agreement when the application relates to a second mortgage.  The new language is consistent with the revised Uniform Residential Loan Application (URLA) Form and conforms with amendments to the HMDA.

4. Section VIII. Information for Government Monitoring Purposes is changed to reflect the modified race and ethnicity classifications.

Information Collection Requirements

The information collection requirements referred to in this Mortgagee Letter have been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) under the Paperwork Reduction 

Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35).  The OMB number issued for this requirement is OMB 2502-0524.  

If you have any questions concerning this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your local Homeownership Center (HOC), in Atlanta (888) 696-4687, Denver (800) 543-9378, 

Philadelphia (800) 440-8647, or Santa Ana (888) 827-5605 (these are all toll free numbers).






Sincerely,






John C. Weicher






Assistant Secretary for Housing-







     Federal Housing Commissioner
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